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Term 4Week 8, 28 November 2018  From the Admin Team  

Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members, 
 

Can you believe that this is our 
second last newsletter for the 2018 
school year!  It was lovely yesterday 
to host a Thank You Morning Tea 
for our P&C and the many, many 
volunteers that help make 
Winterfold Primary School a great 
school.  We know that there are 
many other people who assist our 
school in a myriad of ways who 
were not able to attend the 
Volunteer Morning Tea but please accept our thanks.  It 
is interesting to note that we have received a number of 
enrolments recently from students who are In Boundary 
for Winterfold and whose parents are seeking a school 
with a strong community focus.  These parents have 
chosen Winterfold for this factor, amongst others. 
 

Our staff are busily preparing high-quality student 
reports to summarise the last semester of work by our 
students.  Please read the information about how to 
read the reports carefully.  In summary, the target for 
students is a C grade, which means that they are 
working at their year level.  Obviously a D grade means 
they are a little below their year level, and a B grade 
means they are working above their year level.  Also 
please read the comments carefully as they indicate 
which areas your child is achieving in and where there 
is still room for further development. 
 

We have now received several formal complaints from 
parents about the presence of dogs on our school 
grounds.  Please do not bring your dogs, even on a 
lead, onto the school grounds when students or staff 
are present.  We are happy for you to walk your dog 
around our ovals and garden areas on the weekend as 
long as you clean up after them. 
 

And finally, a reminder that students may only remain 
on the school site, after school, if they are on the top 
oval area which includes the big playground, the oval 
and the nature play playground ï as long as they are 
directly supervised by their parents or carers. 
 

We look forward to seeing lots of our parents and carers 
over the next two weeks as we celebrate our Music 
Assembly, our Year 6 Graduation and our end of year 
Book Award and Pre Primary Assembly. 
 
Cheers 
The Admin Team  

WHATôS HAPPENINGéé. 
 

Thursday, 29 November 

§ Rooms 3 and 5 Excursion to CREEC 
 

Friday, 30 November 

§ P&C School Disco at PCYC Hilton 
 

Monday, 3 December 

§ Pre Primary Rooms 4 and 12 Excursion to Hoyts 
Millennium, Fremantle 

 

Tuesday, 4 December  

§ Open Board Meeting, 7pm in the Library (please 
note amended time) 

 

Friday, 7 December 

§ Music Assembly in the PAC 
 

Wednesday, 12 December 

§ Year 6 Graduation in the PAC, 5.15pm  
 

Thursday, 13 December 

§ 8.45am - Pre Primary Christmas Assembly in the 
Under Cover Area and Book Awards 

§ Last Day of Term 4, 2018 for students 
 

Tuesday, 29 January  

§ P&C Uniform Shop is open from 9am to 12pm 
 

Monday, 4 February 2019 
§ First day of Term 1, 2019 for Students 

Term 4 2018 - Attendance for the last 10 days: 91.05% 
Lates: (14 per day) 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
 

Itôs not too late to pay your School 2018 Voluntary 
Contributions and Charges of $60.00 per child and the P&C 
Voluntary Contribution of $20 per child.  
Our collection rates this year are not fantastic ï  

¶ Only 50% of our 40 Kindy families have paid  

¶ With 59% of our 51 Pre Primary families paying 
and 

¶ Only 53% of our 262 Primary families paying 

Thank you to the families who have already paid your 
contribution which has been used to further enhance your 
childôs education. 

Music Assembly Week 9 - Friday, 7 December  
 

The music assembly is a celebration of the musical 
life of students at Winterfold.  Come and 
see instrumental soloists, The 
Boomwhackeroos Band playing Jason 
Mraz, The Winterfold Senior Choirsô first 
performance and more.  To be held in 
the PAC commencing at 8.25am. 

WINTERFOLD  

WORDS  
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Canteen News 
The canteen has received some wonderful re-
useable containers which will vastly reduce how 
much waste we produce.  On the first day the Decor 
boxes alone stopped 60 cardboard boxes going in the 
bin!  The keepie-cups have WPS engraved on them 
and the remaining containers will soon be labelled 
also but if they do happen to come home please 
return them to the canteen.  
If you have any other 
suggestions as to how we 
can improve our 
sustainability please feel 
free to contact us at 
winterfoldcanteen@gmail.com 

Uniform Shop 
 

The Uniform Shop is open Tuesdays 
from 8.15am to  approx. 9am. 

Also for next years requirements we will be open 
on Tuesday, 29 January 2019, 9am - 12pm 

P&C News 
School Disco: 

The P&C Disco is on this coming Friday night at the 
PCYC Hilton, located at 32A Paget Street.  Tickets 
are on sale before and after school, each day this 
week, outside the Under Cover Area.  

Students Making Beeswax Wraps at Winterfold 
 
On Wednesday, 21 November, at lunchtime, a 
number of students made some awesome beeswax 
wraps with two parents from the Parent Sustainability 
sub-committee, Michelle Donnolly and Birgit Srhoj, 
and several staff members.  Approximately 40 
students participated in the activity which involved 
choosing fabric, sprinkling grated beeswax onto it 
and, with the assistance of our parents, ironing over 
baking paper to allow the wax to soak into the cloth.  
The wraps can now be used everyday in student 
lunchboxes to wrap, sandwiches, cheese, fruit, 
vegetables and other produce.  This helps to 
minimise waste and promote recycling around our 
school.  Thank you for the support of the above 
mentioned parents.  Winterfold is so lucky to have 
you as part of our school community to help us in our 
sustainable initiatives that align with our school 
Business Plan. 

St Pats Christmas Hampers 
Last chance to add to your 
class's Christmas Hamper for 
St Pats.  Donations need to put 
into classroom boxes by 
Thursday and the hampers will 
be wrapped up Friday. 
Lists of what you can donate 
are in the classroom boxes. 
Thanks everyone for your 
generous donations! 

mailto:winterfoldcanteen@gmail.com
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Congratulations to all our Year 6ôs on graduating 
from Year 6 to high school.  Some of our students 
have been accepted into special courses at John 
Curtin or  Fremantle College and we have listed 
them below.  
John Curtin College of the Arts 
Maya Archibald, Soccer  
Charlotte Cantley, Drama  
Cailtin Moncur, Drama  
Alisha Robles, Drama and Arts Media 
Ethan Rokich, Drama  
Mikayla Tweedie, Ballet 
Fremantle College 
Fraze Araujo, Music  
Claire Baines, ICT and Academic  
Nina Cashman, Marine 
Ronan Goncalves, Music, Marine and Academic  
Noah Gunnarsson, Marine 
Charli Hess, Music and Academic 
Saritah Higgins, Music and Academic  
Keira McKay, Marine and Performing Arts  
Tia Pinnegar, Performing Arts  
Floyd Reid, Music  
Olivia Smith, Music, Marine, Academic and 
Performing Arts  
Charlotte Stroud, Music and Performing Arts  
Valentina Tarin, Marine and Performing Arts 
All Saints College  
Xavier Smith, 2019 Year 5 Academic Scholarship 
 
Whilst we have endeavoured to ensure all our 
students requiring acknowledgment have been 
mentioned there may be students who have been 
accidently omitted. 
Please do not hesitate to let us know and we will 
ensure they are mentioned in our last newsletter of 
the year. 

Room 7 Stall Day 

Year 4 and 5 Students from Room 7 worked 
hard to create, design and market a product to 
sell at their Stall Day in 
Week 7. 
We raised $430.30, 
which will be donated to 
The National Drought 
Relief Fund. Well done 
students and all the 
parents and carers who 
helped out.  
Thank you Ms Moloney 
and Mr M. 

Winterfold Primary School has great pleasure in 
announcing the 2019 Student Leadership Team: 
 
Abigail Hill   School Leader 2019 
Tom King   School Leader 2019 
Anika Evans  Literacy Minister 
Scarlett Turner  Literacy Minister 
Oscar Matthee  Science Minister 
Ella Slaughter  Numeracy Minister 
Jesse Jones Head Numeracy Minister 
Mara Srhoj   Sustainability Minister 
Eleonora Mahoney Sustainability Minister 
Shayla Templeton Sports Minister Marlins 
Jazmia Dykman  Sports Minister Marlins 
Rigby Cable   Sports Minister Mantas 
Aiyana Roberts  Sports Minister Mantas 
Milos Kovacevic  Sports Minister Dolphins 
Elise Moncur  Sports Minister Dolphins 
 
Well done and congratulations to all these students 
on their wonderful leadership achievement. 

We look forward to fostering a rewarding relationship 
with these students in 2019. 
 


